Bolivia warns of right-wing
Interference in Venezuelan
elections

La Paz, March 31 (RHC)-- The Bolivian Ministry of Foreign Affairs has reported that Venezuela is
preparing to celebrate upcoming elections in an atmosphere of victory, while warning about the actions of
extreme right-wing organizations.

"We express our concern for the threats and actions of some extreme right-wing organizations that,
instead of joining the electoral competition as other opposition organizations decided to do, are in line to
destabilize the elections and the Venezuelan political system," the statement said.

They also stated that the United States should respect the Venezuelan process and not interfere in its
internal affairs.

The United States must respect Venezuela's self-determination "to continue advancing along the path
towards its definitive independence and abandon its interferenceist and interventionist plans," the official
document insists.



Bolivia issued "a Latin American and revolutionary greeting to the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, to its
people and to brother President Nicolas Maduro."

A number of other organizations and countries have expressed their support to the democratic process of
the Venezuelan elections. On its part, the Union of Journalism and Communication Workers of Peru
(Sutpecos) referred that "the forms, their particularities and peculiarities are proper of Venezuelans, the
only ones called to resolve, especially if no electoral force is prevented from the participatory exercise, be
it from the center, the left or the political right."
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